
Football in small town America is more 
than a tradition. It can become a com-
munity’s identity. Even today, glory 
days stories twirl around like the fallen 
autumn leaves. Friday night lights are 
something we all still get excited about. 
It’s the lights out part that makes the 
spectators leery of the sport.

That’s why Sidney Public Schools 
wanted to address the health concerns 
related to head injuries and concus-
sions. Most concussions happen during 
practice. The Guardian seemed like 
one part of the solution to safety con-
cerns.

Chris Lee, Athletic Director for Sidney 
Public Schools noted, “The Guardian 
reduces impact up to 33%, and keeps 
our players cooler by insulating their 
helmet.”

Roger Merritt, Head Coach of the 
Sidney Eagle football team says the 
coaching staff is taking the extra steps 

to minimize head injuries. “At first , the 
players were suspicious of how bulky 
the Guardian was on top of their hel-
met, but they are adjusting to it now. 
They realize its purpose is for their 
safety.” He believes it’s a positive safe-
ty addition to the team.

“As far as I know, we’ve had no con-
cussion injuries in practice, and I could 
see where the Guardian played a role 
in that.”

Carl Dynneson, Sidney High School 
Principal, emphasized the fact that 
the Guardian grant was written to the 
Foundation for Community Care, not 
only to protect the developing brains 
of the youth in our community, but to 
maximize the healthcare workforce 
services in our area. “Each time a head 
injury occurs, that individual needs to 
be evaluated by a healthcare profes-
sional, and then again before they 
are allowed to return to their sporting 
activity. By preventing concussions and 

head injuries, we are taking care of 
our students and preserving provider 
appointments for other community 
members.”

The investment of $8000 purchased 
enough Guardian helmet covers for all 
of Sidney’s contact football leagues. 
All safety equipment has an expiration 
date, and these will last approximately 
10 years.

Jacq Free, APRN FNP-C, at the 
MonDak Clinic in Fairview, is the main 
provider in the area when it comes 
to baseline and re-checks after head 
contact. Her advice on concussions, 
particularly related to football, is to 
continue to coach youth in the correct 
tackling techniques, as that’s proven to 
decrease concussion incidents overall. 
She believes in and endorses any kind 
of equipment that schools can obtain 
that can decrease impact on the brain, 
because, “Brains matter!” 
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By: Melissa Boyer
Foundation for Community Care Director

We really appreciate the opportunity to stay in touch with our donors.  If you’d like to update any of your contact information 
with us, please don’t hesitate to contact us (406)488-2273, or at hello@foundationforcommunitycare.org.

Sidney Health Center strives to deliver exceptional quality 
care that is respectful of and responsive to patient prefer-
ences, needs and values through excellent service. We are 
always looking for ways to continuously improve the quality 
of care we deliver by reviewing data, including comments 
from patients and their families about their care experience. 
Most recently the idea to provide our younger patients with 
something to do while hospitalized was brought to our atten-
tion. Our Information Technology department had the idea 
of a gaming console as a means of distraction therapy after 
reading about positive results with other healthcare facili-
ties.  In July, we received a Foundation grant to purchase a 
Gamers Outreach Kart (GO Kart), a portable, medical-grade 
gaming kiosk nurses can use to transport video games and 
entertainment to children in the hospital. 

Each GO Kart is equipped with a gaming monitor, gaming 
console, and games. The carts provide a safe, flexible, and 
efficient way to ensure children and gamers have access to 
entertainment and coping mechanisms during a hospitaliza-
tion. Each unit helps provide bedside recreation in their hos-
pital rooms.

Hospitalization can often be a scary experience for young 
children. Research shows that these gaming carts make an 
incredible difference providing relief, whether it be for dis-
traction, socialization, or even education, there are a range 
of purposes games can serve within medical environments. 

Emory University 
clinical psycholo-
gist Nadine Kaslow 
explained, “playing 
the games takes 
patients’ minds off 
what hurts them. 
It can serve to dis-
tract you and give 
you a sense of 
control and some 
positive reinforce-
ment.” 

Thanks to the 
Foundation 
grant, a Gamers 
Outreach Kart will now be part of our young patients’ hospital 
experience. We anticipate deployment of the GO Kart gaming 
console before the end of 2020.  Play is vital to the healing 
process, not only does it reduce anxiety that can be associ-
ated with a hospital stay, but it allows patients to engage in 
fun, interactive activities all of which will enhance the patient 
experience. 

Sidney Health Center continues to look for opportunities to 
enhance the patient experience of high quality, safe, appro-
priate care combined with excellent service. 

Service Excellence: 
Continuous Improvement of the Patient Experience
By: Jennifer Mercer
Sidney Health Center Senior Executive Patient Experience



Reid E Stevens
Amanda Stewart
Heather Stopani
Cara L. Storm
Bill & Carol Struckman
Laura Struckman
Connie Sturgis
Randy & Heather Suko
Jennifer Sult
Jim & Brianna Sumption
David Sundheim
Jimmy Sundheim
Michael Sundheim
Robert & Rene Sundheim
Donna Sundsted
Heather Sverdrup
Pearl P. Swank
Ken Swenson
Clint Swiger
Larry Switzer
Robby & Anne Taylor
Rocky & Pam Taylor
Ron & Shirley A. Taylor
Lou Temple
Timothy Tharp
Violet E. Tharp
Brittni Thiessen
Jim Thiessen
Kay Thompson
Dan Thornton
Kathleen Thornton

Russell Thornton
Leon Thrams
Paula Thuesen
Heather Tibbits
James Tibbits
Tori Todd
Mark & Melanie Tombre
Doug Tommerup
Kevin Topp
Ardys Torgerson
Cindy Torgerson
Gordon Torgerson
Irene Torgerson
Rocky & Renee Torgerson
Tyler & Kyla Traeger
Kirsten Traylor
Bertha Trudell
Shayla Trumpower
Margaret Tryon
Susan Turnblad
Chris Twedt
Eric Twigg & Dr. Shari J. Twigg
Kelsie Undem
Jake & Jackie Urlacher
Marilyn Usselman
Russ & Lori Utter
Edward Vaira
Jo Vaira
Shirley Valness
Ashley VandeBossche
Cheryl VanEvery

Greg Vannatta
Kenny Vannatta, Sr.
Nico & Sussanna Veltman
Nancy Verschoot
James & Loretta Vitt
Lynae Volk
Yvonne Volkman
Mark & Teresa Voll
Jeffery Wadley
Tim Wagner
Denise Wahlstrom
Lacy Wahlstrom
Ian Walker
Heather Wall
Ryan Wang
Wenxin Wang
Jennifer Warner
Lindi Watkins
Grant & Lana Watson
Jim Watts
Lacey Webb
Don & Julie Weber
Matt & Meagen Weber
Mike & Rosemary Weber
Emily Wedde
Dennis & Renita Welnel
Joann Weltikol
Holly Weninger
Connie Wentz
Valerie K. Wentz
James Wenzel

Deborah Wersland
William Wetherelt
Jenna Wheeler
Michelle Wheeler
Ronald Whited
Rhonda Whited-Rupp
Benita Whiteman
Brittany Whiteman
Shania Whiteman
Wade Whiteman
Patty Whitford
Mark Whitney
Kristen Wicorek
Danyelle Wieland
Al & Lori Wilhelm
Mark & Kelly Wilkinson
Molly Wilkinson
Richard & Marilee Will
Curt Williams
David & Colleen Williams
Mary Williams
Melissa F Williams
Michael Williams
Richard & Renee Williams
Terry Williams
Rachel Williamson
Katherine Williams-Pierce
Wendy Wiltzen
John & Deb Winter
Christina Winters
Jerrolyn M. Wirtz

Rhonda Wirtz
Monica Wise
Tracie Wood
Louise Wraith
Judy Wyman
Kennedi Wyman
Ellen Wznick
Francine F. York
Jacklyn Young
Lanette Young
Terry Young
Yin Yu
Terri Zadow
Rebecca Zaneski
Angela Zaur
Toni Zieske
Eileen Ziler
Lisa Ziler
Joan Zimmerman
Matt Zuroff

OUR MISSION
The mission of the 

Foundation for Community 
Care is to help ensure the 

continuance and quality of 
local healthcare services.
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November:
	 7th - 14th - Virtual Wine & Food Festival
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	 All Month - Bridge Fund Campaign
	 1st - Giving Tuesday

upcomingEVENTS

Visit our Facebook page or website for more information about upcoming events:
www.foundationforcommunitycare.org
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The Founder’s Society recognizes donors who have taken their cumulative commitment to the exceptional 
level of $50,000 and above. These gifts help strengthen the Foundation’s ongoing efforts to ensure qual-
ity healthcare to the  residents of Richland County.  Established in honor of our nine original founders: A.H. 
“Bud” Groskinsky, Melvin Leland, Leonard Odenbach, Ing Svarre, Synove Lalonde, Antone Carda, John L. 
Olson, Jimmie Ashcraft and Curtis Hunter. Founder’s Society members are special people who recognize the 
importance of medical care to the community and they are willing to make a significant  commitment to the 
Foundation for Community Care.
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On September 17, Light the Night, a fundraising event for Sidney 
Health Center Cancer Care, took place at the Foundation for Com-
munity Care.  Not many events actually take place at our location, but 
this pandemic has pushed us to look at events from a different vantage 
point.  Early planning had us situated at the Richland County Fair with 
lots of food and entertainment...and people.  These plans were not 
feasible due to Covid, so we came up with plan B, plan C, and finally 
plan Foundation.  At the end of the day, it turned out the way it was 
supposed to.

It began in the morning with planned posts and testimonies from 
Sidney Health Center Cancer Care patients on social media outlets.  
Karen Arnold-Truax sang her beautiful rendition of “Rainbow” by 
Kacey Musgraves for the viewers.  Reese & Ray’s IGA sold ice cream 
sandwiches to raise funds for the Cancer Center.  The week before, 
Reynold’s Market held a cook out with all proceeds benefitting the 
Cancer Center.  

Beginning at 6:00, the Foundation did hourly live streams of the lan-
terns that memorialized and honored those who were or are fighting 
cancer.  People strolled at their leisure and absorbed the moment in 
the warm glow of the lights.  It was a healing, comforting time.

A special thanks to Sidney High School and Penny Filler’s Publications 
class for painting our windows to promote this important event.  You all 
did a wonderful job!

Light the Night
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There are times in our lives when things can 
seem insurmountable.  Especially when you or 
someone you love is sick, injured, or in need of 

medical treatment that can’t be accessed nearby.  
That’s where the Bridge Fund comes in.  

The Bridge Fund helps individuals and their families with 
travel assistance when they suffer from an illness or medical 

condition that a Sidney Health Center provider feels would be best 
treated outside of the area. These families face worry, stress, and often 

extreme financial burden. The Bridge Fund helps to directly ease those troubles 
through generous and selfless community support. This gesture sometimes makes 
all the difference during a very serious healthcare crisis by helping to bridge both 

the distance to healthcare providers and financial hardship at the same time.

When you make a gift to the Bridge Fund, either a memorial gift or an honorary gift, 
we’ll send a special holiday card to whomever you request.  Your donation will also 

be recognized on a special Bridge Fund page on our website. 

Help build a bridge this holiday season by enclosing your gift and instructions in the 
special envelope included with this newsletter.  You are also welcome to donate through 
our online portal at www.foundationforcommunitycare.org and click on the Bridge Fund 

link.  Bridge Fund recipients are awarded $500 each, which helps with travel expenses and 
to offset unexpected financial needs in an emergency situation.  Any donation amount will 

potentially impact a friend, neighbor, or family member in their greatest time of need. 
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Dear Donors,

As we have mentioned in previous newsletters, our team 
decided over a year ago to switch to a new internal donor in-
formation management system called Kindful.  That decision 
has already saved our organization thousands of dollars, 
given our donors the flexibility to manage their own gifts and 
receipts, to save their payment methods in their own profile 
account, and it has saved hours and hours of staff time be-
cause of its utility. Kindful does have some limitations, hence 
the cost savings, but it offers what the Foundations needs to 
do business in a clear, concise format.

Our donors are so very important to us, and recognizing you 
for your gifts in the way you want to be recognized is our top 

priority when we thank you for what you have done for this 
community.  In the transfer to Kindful, your “preferred saluta-
tion” was not a data field that was able to be brought along 
into the new system.  We have done our best to reference 
other records to reflect your past wishes, but as you look 
through this list, you may find that your name is not as you’d 
prefer. Please let us know how you would like it to read.  We 
would be delighted to correct it for you in our records.

It is my distinct pleasure to announce the 2019 Foundation 
for Community Care donor list.  Thank you to all past, pres-
ent, and future philanthropists.  

To Your Health,
Melissa Boyer

As a leading non-profit in Montana, the Foundation for Community Care maintains important relation-
ships with other organizations with similar objectives, like the Montana Community Foundation.  We 
often share resources and information, like how the CARES Act could impact your giving.  Many 
thanks to the Montana Community Foundation for summarizing some of the most pertinent topics for 
our donors.

Thanks to the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act, signed into law in March 
2020, individual and business donors have access to some unique and potentially impactful tax incen-
tives for charitable giving in 2020.  Below you will find examples of a few notable opportunities created 
by the CARES Act, which may be of interest to you or someone you know.  The window for taking 
advantage of these changes closes December 31, 2020.

Universal Deduction for Donations Up to $300: A Special Incentive for Non-Itemizers
Even if you take the standard deduction on your 2020 federal tax return, the CARES Act allows you 
to claim a one-time “universal” deduction for gifts to charity.  Individuals can claim a deduction up to a 
total of $300: married couples filing jointly can claim up to $600.

Increased Charitable Deduction Cap: Give Big, Benefit Big
If you itemize deductions on your federal tax return, the CARES Act raises the 60% adjusted gross 
income (AGI) limit for cash donations, enabling individual and joint filers to deduct up to 100% of their 
AGI.  That means it’s possible to have zero taxable income in 2020 if you really give big!

Note: The 100% AGI limit for 2020 does not apply to gifts of securities or to cash donations made to 
establish planned gifts such as those qualifying for the Montana Endowment Tax Credit.

For corporate donors, the charitable deduction cap has also been raised for 2020, from 10% AGI up to 
25%.  Since cash donations from corporations do qualify for the Montana Endowment Tax Credit up to 
$10,000 per year, this provides an excellent opportunity for business owners to leverage this benefit 
while increasing charitable impact in their communities.

Charitable IRA to Roth IRA Conversion:  A More Attractive Option for 2020
If you have been considering converting all or part of your traditional IRA to a Roth IRA, certain 
CARES Act provisions might make 2020 the year to do so.  First, this year’s required minimum dis-
tribution (RMD) waiver removes the need to take an RMD before  converting to a Roth.  Second, the 
100% AGI limit mentioned above could help off-set increases to taxable income as a result to convert-
ing pre-tax money from a traditional IRA to a Roth.  While this type of IRA conversion is not right for 
everyone, for those seriously considering it this may be the right time.

Contact Us
We can help you explore these and other options to maximize your tax benefits and charitable giving 
impact, including gifts to qualify for the Montana Endowment Tax Credit, provide income during your 
lifetime, offset capital gains, and support a strong future for healthcare in our community.  Contact us 
at 406-488-2273.

The CARES Act:  
How It Impacts Your Giving
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4S Welding, Inc
Action Auto
Advanced Aesthetics - Sidney 
Health Center Med Spa

Albin Land & Cattle
Allied Investment Advisors, LLC
AmazonSmile
American State Bank
Amy Dorr, Rachel Marten, 
Rebecca Daniels

Anytime Fitness
Ashley Anderson, Au.D., Inc.
Backes Family Irrevocable 
Trust

Bakery, Confectionary, 
	 Tobacco Workers & Grain 
Millers LU285G

Beagle Properties, Inc.
Bear Den Candles
Best Western Golden Prairie 
Inn & Suites

Big Sky Embroidery Post
Big Sky Siding & Windows
Blackridge Enterprises LLC
Blue Rock Distributing 
	 Company
Blue Rock Products Co.
Bluff’s Edge Studio
Boutique 33 LLC
Brenner, Averett & Co., P.C.
Caroline R. Kling
Cattle-ac
Chad’s Furniture
Checkers, Inc.
Cherry Creek Broadcasting 
LLC - CCR Williston

Children’s Hospital And Clinics 
Of Minnesota

Class of 1977
CM Built Doors, Inc
ConocoPhillips
Crocus Foundation
Dan Johnson Consulting, Inc.
David Engstrom, Inc.
DCI Credit Services, Inc.
Depot Pizza & Fine Foods
Doris Sundheim Elliott Memo-
rial Foundation

Dynneson Farms
Eagle Country Ford
East-Mont Enterprises, Inc.
Edward Jones 
Edward P. Bergin, M.D., FACS
Electricland
Elk River Printing
Esprit Health Clinic
Estate of Eldon P. Steffens
Fairview Schools
Fink Family Chiropractic
Fink Furniture
Footers
Friends of the Richland County 
Fair & Rodeo, Inc.

Fulkerson Funeral Home, Inc.
Green Acres Sod Farm
Hardin Intermediate School
Healthworks
Healthy Smiles Dental Group
Hedahls Automotive Ctr

H-Heart Contracting, LLC
High Caliber Sports
Hurley Enterprises, Inc
Interstate Engineering
JC Creations
Jensen Services, Inc.
John Stockhill Jewelers
Johnson Hardware & Furniture 
Co.

J’z Fashion Threads
Kittleson Family Partnership
Kiwanis Youth Fund
Klempel Saddlery
Knapp Oil Corporation
Kringen Construction, Inc.
L. Schmierer Farms, Inc.
Lone Tree Inn, LLC
Lower Yellowstone Rural 
	 Electric Cooperative Inc.
M & C Beverage, Inc.
Mark Anthony and Company
McDonald’s Heart of the 
	 Highline, LLC
Meraki Boutique, LLC
Merchants Bank
Mid-Rivers Telephone Coop. 
Inc.

Miller’s Corner
MKC Properties LLC
Mon-Kota Fertilizer & Irrigation
Montana Turf’n Wheels
Morrison-Maierle
MT Bare Cave
Murch Construction
Nortana Grain Co.
Northwest Farm Credit 
Services

ONEOK, Inc.
Order of DeMolay Treasurer 
State Chapter 29

Party Central
Pizza House
Pizza Hut
Prairie Electric
Prewitt & Company, LLC
Prewitt Land & Livestock
R W Construction
Ranger Lounge & Casino
Reese & Ray’s IGA
Reynolds Warehouse Grocery
Richard Albin Farm
Richey High School
Richland Aces
Richland County Fair & Rodeo
Richland County Health 
Department

Richland Federal Credit Union
Richland Inn & Suites, LLC
Richland Pump & Supply
Rindahl Family Trust
Rob Lovegren Scholarship
Rodiron Grill
Savage Student Fund
SDI Architects & Design
Seitz Insurance Agency
SHC Health Information 
	 Services Employees
SHC Hospital Pharmacy
Sidney Dental

Sidney Eye Care, PLLC
Sidney Health Center
Sidney Jaycees
Sidney Lions Club
Sidney Livestock Market 
Center, LLC.

Sidney Mercantile
Sidney Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment

Silver Junction Espresso
Sons of Norway
South 40 Winner Pub 
	 Dining-Lounge-Casino
Spartan Promotional Group
Stockman Bank
Stockman Wealth Management
Sunny’s Family Restaurant
Swenson Family Trust
Taco Johns - T.R.T., Inc.
TapHouse Bar & Grill, LLC
Temple Tattoo Gallery
The John & Nancy Ross Chari-
table Foundation

The MonDak Heritage Center
The Roundup
The Rush Espresso, LLC
Thee Beautique LLC
Treasured Memories
Trendz Salon
Tri-County Implement, Inc.
Trish Stevenson Fine Art
Trisha Klempel Designs
Twisted Sisters Liquor LLC - 
Dba Sidney Liquor Store

US Bank
VFW Auxiliary Post 4099
VS, Inc.
Wang Pipeline Services, Inc
Wick Communications Co.
Winner’s Pub Sports Bar 
Casino

Women of the Moose Sidney 
Chapter 761

Wood Group PSN dba Mitch-
ell’s Oil Field Service

XTO Energy, Inc.
Yellowstone Bank
Yellowstone Insurance 
	 Exchange, RRG
David Aakre
Roland Achenjang
Jeff L. Aisenbrey
Melanie Aisenbrey
Chad & Megan Albin
Christy Albin
Judy Albin
Scott Albin
Marian Albrecht
Roberto Alvarez
Elaine Amestoy
Amber D. Anderson
David & Ashley Anderson
Leesa Anderson
Leif & Teresa Anderson
Luke & Ashlee Anderson
Sharwynn Anderson
Viola Anderson
Constance Angel
Charlotte Anvik

Marlys Anvik
Sonny & Donna Anvik
Austin Arithson
Greg Arneson
Karen Arnold-Truax
Lance & Shelly Averett
Terry & Susana Averett
Delaura M. Averill
Shauna Axtman
Brandie Azure
Keith & Renae Backes
Cory & Keziah Baisch
Roxanne Bakken
Leo & Cammy Balcer
David & Kayla Balducke
Steve Baldwin
Mike & Bernadette Barbula
Bailie Barham
Kenneth Barnhart
Anton J. Barone
Ronald & Vernette Barone
Jo Ellen Bartels
Thomas Barton
Jim & Cathy Basta
Randy & Melyssa Bauer
Liz Baye
John & Susie Beagle
Joan Bell
Raymond & Patricia Bell
Ryan & Nicole Bell
Virginia J. Belle
Dr. Brett & Daniela Bennion
Bruce & Cheryl Benson
Darci Benton
Cardwell & Carla Berg
Nanette Bergerson
Dr. Edward & Lila Bergin
Gordon Berndt
Kelly & Kallie Berndt
Randy & Libby Berndt
Lynn & Kristine Beyerle
Amanda Bieber
Harlow & AnnaBelle Bieber
Kathleen Bieber
Leslie Bieber
George & Dawn Biebl
Maynard & Sandra Bills
Marlys Binder
Ryan Bingham
Keith & Paula Bostrom
Brady & Megan Bouchard
Karen Bouchard
Lee Bowen
Brent & Brenda Bowlds
Bruce Boyer
Justin & Melissa Boyer
Patti Boyer
Gordon & Margaret Bradley
Marty & Deb Bradley
Kaye N. Braun
Barbara Breitling
Jennie Brettin
Mark & Julie Brodhead
Craig Brown
Eric Brown
Michael A. Brown
Peggy Brunner
Sharron Brunner
William Brunner

Randy & Stacy Brunsvold
Rebecca Buckley
Stacy Buckley
Marilyn Buechler
Albert L. Bummer
Judd Burman
Pamela J Burman
Robert & Valerie Burnison
Charley & Chole Butler
Harriet Butner
Linda Buxbaum
Robert Buxbaum
Rebecca Buxcel
Nancylee Cadorette
Jerry & Carol Callen
Ainee Calumba
Les Candee
Tanya Candee
Troy & Angela Candee
Andy & Becky Carda
Duane & Judy Carda
Harold & Kay Carda
Rory & Mary Carda
Chris & Sandra Carey
Dr. Carey & Dr. Adams
Patricia Carlsen
Raymond B Carlson
Sharon Carlson
Barry & Jill Carpenter
Deana Carranza
Clay & Stephanie  Carroll
Linda B. Carson
Rebecca R. Cassidy
Anna Cayko
Dan & Monica Cayko
Tim & Rhonda Cayko
Todd & Patti Cayko
Jeri Chapman
Scott Johnson & Penny 
Childers-Johnson

Brianna Christensen
Bryan Christensen
Cindy Christensen
Curt Christensen
David & Sandra Christensen
Dora Christensen
Elmer & Jo Anne M. 
	 Christensen
Larry & Tami Christensen
Lisa Christensen
Deann Clark
Jill Hellyer Clark
William & Linda Clark
Andrea Clarke
Gary Clawson
Amy Conlin
Conrad & Linda Conradsen
Harlan Conradsen
Violet Coon
Jaena Cotter
Ernie C. Cotter, Jr.
Edward & Sheila Couture
Rita Covel
Dana & Kay Crosby
Jim Crowe
Clay & Lynne Cummins
William & Patti Cundiff
Marcella Dahl
Richard & Pam Dahl

Our Supporters
Our sincerest gratitude to every single one of our 2019 donors, sponsors, and supporters!

Before I sat down to write about the 27th Annual Benefit Golf Tournament, I flipped through all the photos taken throughout the 
day, just to jog my memory.  This was my 13th year of being a part of this event, and most years, the weather can be described 
as “perfect.”  Even if it was too windy, that’s code for “just enough of a breeze to keep the bugs off.”  If it was a really hot day, 
“the cold drinks really hit the spot!”  The food at the Sidney Country Club is always good, along with the service.  The course is 
always in impeccable condition, and our players are always on their best behavior.  

What I noticed most about the photos from this year’s event was more than all of that; they gave me a feeling of family and tradi-
tion.  Take a look at  these teams who have been playing together for decades, or families, like mine, who won’t miss this tour-
nament for anything.  Check out our volunteers who love spending the day with us because they believe in our mission.  These 
people make our golf scramble one of the best around.  Thanks for making it a tradition. 

Mark your calendar for August 28, 2021.  I know I’ll see you there.

MAKING TRADITIONS
By Melissa Boyer 
Foundation for Community Care Director
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Several months ago, a couple of our 
regular visitors, Dennis and Renita Wel-
nel, donated a beautiful, solid oak table, 
with two leaves and six chairs.  It fits in 
perfectly at our office, and frankly, I can’t 
imagine working here without it now.  It’s 
become a “hub” for our frequent flyers, 
our weekly staff meetings, a place to 
stuff mailing campaigns, and even eat 
lunch.  It is well loved and well used.

On this occasion, it was used to have a 
serious conversation with Jeff Aisenbrey 
and Lorilee Norby, as they are nearing 
the end of their 3rd, consecutive 3 year 
term on the Foundation’s Board of Direc-
tors.  After one year of departure from 
the Board, they are eligible for reappoint-
ment.  Stay tuned for their answers!

What made you want to serve on the 
Foundation’s Board of Directors?

Jeff:  I was interested in learning about 
how the hospital and assisted living 
were ran.

Lorilee:  That was almost a decade ago!  
I wanted to get more involved in the 
community because I believe in commu-
nity service.

In your time on the Board, where have 
you seen the greatest change?

Lorilee:  The Foundation has grown in 
sophistication as a more mature non-
profit.  

Jeff:  Everything gets better with time 
and good leadership.  I also think we 
learned what not to do!

Lorilee:  Yes!  Experience!  I also think 
reaching the $8 million mark in our in-
vestment portfolio was impactful for the 
organization.

Jeff:  And consolidating into one money 
manager.  The Board took time to learn 
about the investments and together we 
made the decision to go with just one.  
It makes it easier to understand what’s 
going on with our finances.

Lorilee:  That change was hard, but I 
think we managed it well, and came out 
better for it.

What are you going to miss most 
about being on the Board?

Jeff:  Getting together with different 

people that I only see at these meetings.  
All the people on this board have differ-
ent ideas, and you don’t have to believe 
in all of them, but people respect all the 
ideas.

Lorilee:  With a 17 member Board, it 
opens your mind to so many more ideas.  
I will miss the people, including the staff, 
but I will do my best to stay engaged.

Jeff:  And I’ll still come and check if you 
have any coffee!

At the end of our visit, as Lorilee  had 
another meeting and Jeff had a tee time, 
I mentioned how much each of them 
would be missed and offered that after a 
one year sabbatical, it would be possible 
to get re-elected.  

Lorilee:  I’d be interested!

Jeff:  Arizona is nice for half the year.  I 
think Emeritus might be the right choice 
for me!

Sidney Sugars Employees Continue Support
Have you ever heard the old adage, 
“It’s not what you know, it’s who you 
know.”?  In this story, that just hap-
pened to be the case.

For more than two decades, Sidney 
Sugars employees have been gener-
ously giving pre-taxed donations to 
the Foundation for Community Care.  
Our Foundation staff would be invited 
to speak to the Sidney Sugars em-
ployees at a safety meeting about the 
importance of our healthcare mission, 
and then several individuals would 
sign up for monthly contributions right 
from their paychecks.  

Then along came Covid, and for the 
safety of the Sidney Sugars work-
ers, that meeting wasn’t going to be 
possible.  Imagine the implications of 
a Foundation staff member passing 
this dreadful disease to the workforce 
that supports our community!  Get-
ting in front of those men and women 
responsible for the well being of the 
entire valley was just not going to 
happen.  Then along came Marissa 
Eberling.

Marissa, payroll tax accountant at 
Sidney Sugars, and Jen Boyer, the 
Foundation’s Operations Coordinator, 
came up with a plan.

“How do we bypass the Covid situa-
tion and still reach the Sidney Sugars 
employees?  That’s the problem we 
were faced with.” Marissa remarked.

“Jen put together a letter and a dona-
tion form, but for privacy reasons, 
didn’t have a way to reach her audi-
ence, but I did.  When the next payroll 
stubs were sent out, so were the 
Foundation’s communication.  Now 
whenever there is a new hire, I can 
connect them with Foundation infor-
mation.”
In the near future, with Marissa’s 
assistance, video displays in the 
warehouse, factory, main office, and 
break rooms will also feature some of 
the important work being done by the 
Foundation in our community.

Marissa went on to explain that this 
little extra effort is just one way that 
Sidney Sugars is putting its best foot 
forward for the betterment of the com-
munity.

Stay tuned, as Marissa’s philanthropic 

work with the Foundation isn’t quite 
done for 2020.  She also owns and 
operates Badlands Clothing Co. and 
plans to host a pop-up shop at the 
Foundation before year’s end.  Some 
proceeds will benefit the Foundation 
for Community Care.  Keep this in 
mind for your Christmas shopping list!

Many thanks to Marissa for being our 
community connector and putting in 
that little extra effort to create an extra 
special outcome.  If anyone reading 
this article wants to begin an employ-
ee giving program at your business, or 
have the Foundation come and speak 
with your employer, please contact us 
at (406) 488-2273.

The three of us who spend the most time here at the Foundation, Jen 
Boyer, Jaena Cotter, and I,  know how lucky we are to have such a 
truly warm and inviting space to share with the community and our 
donors.  As the years have gone by, a few maintenance projects 
have taken us by surprise, and a few more are in the planning phase.  
Here’s what we completed this summer.

Crystal Wyman of Pure Imagination Vinyl, updated our signage so our 
incredibly unique building is much more identifiable.  You can see our 
logo from Holly Street on the old teller window, our front sign lights up 
with fresh paint,  and our front door is much more welcoming to our 
visitors.  Crystal’s eye for design took this project from good to great.  
Thanks for your creative ideas, Crystal!  Though we  love having visi-
tors, we have had less confusion from people looking for the library.

The Kringen construction crew spent a few weeks updating our exterior starting with repairs to our beams. Once that was 
complete, the crew swung into action on the next phase of the plan and removed our old shake style roof, then installed a new 
shingle roof.  Our “facelift” sure looks amazing and we appreciate the great job, Kringen Construction!  

For the finishing touch, Kris Hettich added a pop of color and beauty to our front entrance by filling our planters.  Thanks, Kris! 
By Melissa Boyer 
Foundation for Community Care Director

Summer Facelift

Marissa Eberling


